SOUTHERN OREGON DENTAL SOCIETY
www.sodsonline.org        sodentalsociety@gmail.com

 IMPORTANT: ER Call 2016 
Dear Colleagues,
Thank you to those of you who participated 2015 ER Call! We thank you for continually providing this service to our community. We recognize and appreciate your willingness each year to help out. As schedules change throughout the year, we will do whatever we can do make sure we can accommodate you and work with your schedule.   However, if there are extenuating circumstances that prevent you from helping or you have a specific week you will be unavailable, please contact me immediately: sodentalsociety@gmail.com. 
The schedule will be developed adhering to these general guidelines:

· All full time practicing SODS members are assigned one week during the calendar year.

· Joint practices with spouses or limited practice time share their week.

· Robust participation will allow us to fill all 52 weeks without any doubling.
· Orthodontists and pediatric dentists are excluded due to their usual scope of practice.

· Every effort is made to accommodate schedule requests.

· Once the schedule is set, we ask that any further conflicts be resolved by switching with another doctor and notifying the SODS as well as the three emergency departments.
The protocol is as follows:

· From start date to end date inclusive with weekends, every morning, the hospital will fax in any dental emergencies, your office does NOT need to call in. The fax will include: patient name, phone, chief complaint, teeth involved, drugs prescribed for any emergency patient. 
· The Doctor on call will: contact patients, assess situation, advise no additional narcotics prescribed, appoint for evaluation, and refer on if appropriate.

· Please provide free evaluations as necessary.  Treatment & payment arrangements are individual to each office.

Much time and thought is put into organizing the ER schedule, we appreciate your patience. Please notify me if there are any errors, updates or corrections that need to be made.  The SODS website,  www.sodsonline.org, will have the most up to date schedule on it if you need to reference it throughout the year. You can always contact us with questions as well.  Thank you for your time and service. 
Sincerely,
Amanda Davenport
Southern Oregon Dental Society

Executive Director


